REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING of the PARISH COUNCIL held in the VILLAGE HALL at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 9th May 2017
Present:
Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr W Pearson, Cllr D Bunker, Cllr J Santoro
In attendance:  Mrs R Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council)
One member of the Public was also present.
1.
Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr A Lovett and County Cllr J Cottee.
2.
Election of Officers for 2017/8
(a)
Chairman:  Cllr D Walker was re-elected, proposed by Cllr J Santoro and seconded by Cllr W Pearson.  There were no other nominations.  
(b)
Vice Chairperson:  Cllr N Dalton was elected, proposed by Cllr D Walker and seconded by Cllr J Santoro.  There were no other nominations. 

(c)
Declaration of Acceptance of Office Form – Elected Chairman

The Chairman signed the Acceptance of Office form which was then counter-signed by the Clerk and retained in the parish office.
(d)
Councillors Acceptance of Nomination Forms

All councillors present completed the forms which were counter-signed by the Clerk and retained in the parish office. 
3.
Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 17th January 2017
Accepted, approved and signed by the Vice Chair as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr J Santoro and seconded by Cllr David Bunker.

4.
Matters Arising from the Minutes above

Cllr N Dalton queried if a decision had been made on a telephone number to use on the CCTV signs – it had been agreed to use the parish office number.
5.
Matters Arising from the Annual Parish Meeting held Tuesday 14th March 2017
None

6.
CCTV Signs

Clerk read email received from Via East Midlands Ltd in response to our request to put CCTV signs on the lighting columns on the entry routes into the village. This highlighted the need to use a qualified contractor with appropriate insurance to complete the work. Clerk to get quotes for this and approach Cllr J Cottee to see if any funding is available.
7.
Open Discussion Time

A member of the public highlighted a number of areas of foliage overgrowth within the village which may be a cause for concern. This included potentially in the sightline of the CCTV camera on Main Street, the tree overhanging the noticeboard on Wysall Lane which obscures the street light and the hedge to the rear of the village hall – Cllr D Walker to raise at the next Village Hall Committee meeting.


Also raised was the road marking and  the number of speeding vehicles on Wysall Lane, it was asked if a 20mph limit could be implemented. Cllr D Walker responded this would not be possible as these are only used near schools.

8.
Planning Applications:
(a) 16/03091/CMA - Variation of condition 1 of planning permission 05/00761/CMA to retain the existing site, including access, for a continued period of production of oil and associated gas for a further 5 years. Rempstone B Wellsite, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. Permission granted.
(b) 17/00642/FUL - Forming new 4.2 metre wide 6 bar galvanised metal field gated entrance, 1.15 metres high. Canaan Farm Riding School, Loughborough Road, Costock, Nottinghamshire LE12 6XB. A number of safety concerns were raised over this application. Councillors to forward their views to the Clerk so a formal response can be sent.
9.
To approve and sign the Audit and Risk Assessment


9.1 Annual Return Section 1 – Annual Governance Statement

This was approved by the councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker and the Clerk.

9.2 Annual Return Section 2 – Accounting Statements 2016/17
This was approved by the councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker.

9.3 Risk Assessment
This was approved by the councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker.
10. 
Finance – Cheques, Clerk’s Salary Review/Hours and Annual Bank Reconciliation


Clerk presented a list of expenses since the last working meeting in January (as below) and the Annual Bank Reconciliation. The Clerk’s salary review was agreed, it was proposed by Cllr D Walker and seconded by Cllr N Dalton to increase the salary in line with the SLLC and NALC pay scale. 
The Clerk has taken on extra work to maintain the website and Facebook page, since 1st April there had been 4 updates from the Village Hall Committee, 1 from the Parish Council and 1 general village update. It was agreed that a contribution towards the salary for this should come from the other organisations based on how much time is spent on each area. Cllr D Walker to raise at the next Village Hall Committee meeting.
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	20.01.2017
	BT
	D/D
	BT Internet
	£102.60

	24.01.2017
	Freeola
	D/D
	Website
	£10.80

	17.02.2017
	H Burton
	Chq 100092
	Allotment Hedge Cutting
	£80.00

	18.02.2017
	Chubb Fire and Security Ltd
	Chq 100093
	CCTV Installation
	£2,898.00

	25.02.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100094
	Clerk's Wages - Jan & Feb
	£328.32

	09.03.2017
	Autela Ltd
	Chq 100095
	Payroll Services
	£30.00

	14.03.2017
	J Schober
	Chq 100096
	Annual Parish Meeting Refreshments
	£7.50

	24.03.2017
	Co-op
	Card
	Stamps
	£13.20

	25.03.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100097
	Clerk's Wages March
	£164.16

	28.03.2017
	Mr Crump
	Chq 100098
	Paint for Bus shelter and bench
	£23.98

	11.04.2017
	BT
	D/D
	BT Phone
	£123.36

	18.04.2017
	BT
	D/D
	BT Internet
	£102.60

	25.04.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100099
	Clerk's Wages - April
	£164.16

	26.04.2017
	Freeola
	D/D
	Website
	£12.56

	27.04.2017
	D Rumsby
	Chq 100100
	Internal Audit Fee
	£55.00

	01.05.2017
	Rempstone PCC
	Chq 100101
	Churchyard Maintenance
	£300.00

	09.05.2017
	NALC
	Chq 100102
	LCR Subcription
	£17.00


11.
Correspondence
Outgoing correspondence – Cllr D Walker proposed a letter of recognition be sent to Kinch buses for providing such an excellent service for the village. In addition to this a letter of thanks is to be sent to Mr Crump for repainting the bus shelter.
12.
Any Other Business
a) The state of the verges and weeds along the pavements was raised, it was also reported that Mr Crump was no longer able to cut the village green. Cllr N Dalton to obtain a preliminary quote for the grass cutting. To be set as an agenda item for the next meeting.
b) Cllr D Bunker reported that Village Watch was now up and running, it had been quiet until one potential incident that morning.

c) Cllr D Walker reported that there had been interest from an individual to join the parish council and we should be in a position to co-opt at the next meeting.

d) Cllr N Dalton requested a photo of the Village Watch team for the website and newspaper. Also many of the Councillors are yet to provide a photo of themselves for the village website.

e) An incident was noted where a villager was unable to be released from hospital due to Leicestershire/Nottinghamshire postcode boundary issues.
f) Parking by the old wall was raised following complaints by local residents. Concerns over the bank eroding were discussed. The Parish Council are not able to stop people parking here, this is a Highways issue.
13.
Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 4th July 2017 at the 7.30 pm.


There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.50 pm
Signed: ____________________________
Date: ______________________________

